
Minutes of the Devon FA Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 9th June 2022

at Portmore Golf Park & Restaurant
Attendance
M. Benney (President), B. Leach (Chair), D. Smith (Leader of Council), D. Parish, (Deputy Leader), J. Street,                           C. Cole (Finance Director), T. Sampson (FA Representative), P. Morrison (CEO), A. Green, A. Alcock, D. Loder,                                                             D. Frood, J. Lacy, J. Hockin, M. Buley, B. Smale, M. Walker, M. Norman, N. Jones, N. Chapman, N. Pearce,                             P. Kennard, P. Alsop, R. Bonaparte, T. Cloak,  B. Wilson, E. Reed, and S. Smith. (Accountant),       
Clubs Present – Barum United. Witheridge, Ilfracombe Town, Braunton, Chaddlewood Miners, Newtown, Ipplepen Athletic, Bideford Ladies and Barnstaple Town
Not present 

A. Bewes, B. Clapp, C. Davey, C. Rea, C. Stephens, D. Henson, D. Richardson, D. Hedges, I. Leonard, J. Dixon, K. Aplin
K. Hawkins, K. Mann, L. Brooks, M. Scott, M. Baitup, M. Phillips, N. Anthony, N. Campbell, R. Brown,  R. Hawker, R. Tapp, S. Rothwell, S. Smith, S. Winstanley, B. Williams, D. Blanchford, J. Holwell, R. Ackland, and                                                        C. French, (County Development Manager).
1. Presidents Welcome
President, Mervyn Benney opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending and asked everyone to stand to pay respects to Gerald Pratt, (East Area), who had recently passed away, and the members of the football family over the last 12 months.
2. Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held virtually on Thursday 24th June 2021
The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 24th June 2021 were accepted as a true record following a proposal by J. Hockin which was seconded by P. Kennard.
B. Leach informed Council that Mark Russell, Marketing Director, had resigned from his role on the Board. 
3. To Submit the Associations’ Chair & Leader of Council Annual Reports 
B. Leach – As this was his last meeting as Chair of the DCFA would like to wish the Board every success in the future and went on to say how much he has enjoyed his involvement with the DCFA over the last 20 years and wanted to thank everyone for their help and support over that time.

D. Smith – presented his final report as Leader of Council and thanked everyone for their support and friendship during his time as Chair and Leader of Council.  
4. To Submit a Statement of Accounts for 12 months ending 31st December 2021
C Cole went through the end of year accounts for 2021 that had already been circulated to Council, which shows the Devon FA as having a healthy year. 
S. Smith our Accountant from Thomas Westcott explained the accounts presented were the summarised version and if members wished to see the full accounts, this could be arranged through the County Office, by visiting the Devon FA website.
There were no questions from those in attendance.
The Statement of Accounts were accepted as a true record and were proposed by N. Pearce and seconded by D. Smith. 
5. To Submit 2022 Devon FA Rules-(County Cups)
M. Buley added there were a few rules relating to County Cup matters that needed changing/moving around, which will help the rule book to be more user friendly for clubs.
A. Green – questioned the number of subs for the youth U12 County Cup and also two finals being held on Easter Sunday.  Apart from the queries raised all was agreed and proposed by M. Walker and seconded by N. Pearce. 

6. To welcome and handover to the new Chair of the Board of Directors – John Street
The former Chair, B. Leach, handed over his chain of office to the new chair of the Board of Directors, J. Street who responded by thanking Bernard for all his dedicated service and felt very honoured to be taking the County forward.
7. Election of New Leader of Council
Confirmation that D. Parish has been elected as the New Leader of Council, and former Leader D. Smith handed over his chain of office.  D. Parish responded by saying how excited he was in taking on this role and hopes he can make a difference to football in Devon.
8. Election of President & Vice-President
The following positions were re-elected:  
President – M. Benney





Vice President – D. Blanchford
9. Presentation of Charles Norsworthy Awards
The following were all announced to those in attendance
North Area – Hartland Clovelly
East Area – University of Exeter
South Area – Barton Athletic
West Area – Tavistock
Following the votes, it was announced the overall winner of the Charles Norsworthy was Tavistock.

10. Presentation of Awards for Long Service to Football in Devon
North Area – Ken Beavers, Braunton

East Area – Phil Hiscox – South West Peninsula League

South Area – Richard Turl – Football in South Devon
West Area – Yvonne & Derek Pethick, Tavistock

Special presentations were made to Bernard Leach and Dennis Smith as they were both standing down from senior positions within the Association.

A special “Celebration of Football” match will be arranged for them to enjoy on Friday 22nd July at Coach Road. 
11. Date of the next AGM 

Thursday 15th June 2023 – South Area

The President M. Benney wished everybody all the best for the new season and a safe journey home.
………………………………………………………………..…………………………………………………………………………………………….……….Chairman 
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